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April 30, 2020 
 
Rep. Laurie Halverson 
Chair, House Commerce Committee 
503 State Office Building 
St. Paul, MN 55155 
 
Chair Halverson: 
 
Thank you for including a provision in the amendment to SF 2130 that will allow the City of 
Roseville to issue an on-sale intoxicating liquor license for Roseville Cedarholm Golf Course. I 
am writing to express the City’s full support for this provision. 
  
The design and construction of the new Cedarholm Clubhouse and Community Building was a 
true grassroots effort that included an extensive, multi-year, community engagement process to 
develop a facility that served all of Roseville. The ability for users to have a craft beer or wine on 
the scenic patio overlooking the golf course has been an integral part of the community’s vision 
for the facility throughout the process. Throughout the first 18 months of operating the building 
with a 3.2 liquor license, we continue to receive significant interest from the community 
regarding our ability to move to a full license to allow for local craft beer and wine.  
 
A provision for Roseville to issue an on-sale intoxicating liquor license for Roseville Cedarholm 
Golf Course is fully supported by the City staff, the community, the Parks and Recreation 
Commission and City Council.   
 
Thank you for your efforts on this matter. 
 
Respectfully, 
 
CITY OF ROSEVILLE 
 

 
Daniel J. Roe 
Mayor 
 
c:  Rep. Jamie Becker-Finn 
 Rep. Alice Hausman 
 
 


